(1579)

MEMORIAL TO DR. LOUIS DUNCAN

Adopted by the Board of Directors of the American Institute of Electrical Engineers March 10, 1916.

WHEREAS, the Board of Directors of the American Institute of Electrical Engineers has learned with deep sorrow of the death on February 13, 1916, of Dr. Louis Duncan,

RESOLVED, that as a tribute to his memory, and as a testimonial of appreciation of the Institute's indebtedness to him for his faithful services as its President for two successive terms, from 1895 to 1897, during the important period of its upbuilding, to which he contributed unsparingly of his time and energy, this minute be inscribed in the records; and

RESOLVED, that the members of the Board hereby record their realization of the sad loss to the Institute and to the engineering profession at large; and hereby express their deep and heartfelt sympathy to the members of the bereaved family.

Secretary.